
 
 
 
Date: August 22, 2018 
 
To:  Board of Directors 
 
From:  Ami Ortiz, Director of Business & Finance 
 
Re: Santa Clara County Office of Education STRS Agreement 
 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the Board approve the Direct Funded Charter School Retirement 
Reporting Agreement for Fiscal Year 2018-19. 
 
Background 
This agreement and the fee of $2000 are required for all Direct Funded Charter Schools who 
offer retirement benefits to their employees through the California Teachers Retirement 
System (CalSTRS) and use the services of the Santa Clara County Office of Education (SCCOE) to 
process monthly CalSTRS retirement reports. This agreement between the SCCOE and 
Navigator Schools, Gilroy Prep is a yearly requirement.  
 
Summary 
Staff recommends the Board to approve the Direct Funded Charter School Retirement 
Reporting Agreement for Fiscal Year 2018-19.  
 








